
  
  
 
 December 1, 2012 
 
 

Mark Dayton, Governor, State of Minnesota 
Environment and Natural Resources Committee, Minnesota Senate 
 Bill Ingebrigtsen, Chair 
 Dan Hall, Vice chair 
 Linda Higgins, Ranking minority member 
State Government Innovation and Veterans Committee, Minnesota Senate 
 Mike Parry, Chair 
 Theodore J. “Ted” Daley, Vice chair 
 Charles W. Wiger, Ranking minority member 
Environment, Energy, and Natural Resources Policy and Finance Committee, 

Minnesota House of Representatives 
 Denny McNamara, Chair 
 Paul Torkelson, Vice chair 
 Jean Wagenius, lead environment-DFL 
 Bill Hilty, lead energy-DFL 
State Government Finance Committee, Minnesota House of Representatives 
 Morrie Lanning, Chair 
 Mike Benson, Vice chair 
 Phyllis Kahn, lead-DFL 
Legacy Funding Division, Minnesota House of Representatives 
 Dean Urdahl, Chair 
 Debra Kiel, Vice chair 
 David Dill, lead-DFL 
Legislative Coordinating Commission  
 Greg Hubinger, Director  
Revisor of Statutes 
 Michele Timmons, Revisor 

 
Subject: Annual Report on Obsolete, Unnecessary or Duplicative Rules as Required by 

Minnesota Statutes, Section 14.05, Subdivision 5 
 

Dear Governor Dayton, Senators, Representatives, and Revisor Timmons: 
 
Minnesota Statutes, section 14.05, subdivision 5, directs the Minnesota State Arts 
Board to report to you by December 1 of each year whether any of its rules are 
obsolete, unnecessary, or duplicative of other state or federal statutes or rules.  
 
The Minnesota State Arts Board has reviewed its rules and found none that have 
become obsolete, unnecessary, or duplicative of other state or federal statutes or rules. 

 
If you have any questions regarding this report, please contact me by e-mail at 
sue.gens@arts.state.mn.us or by phone at 651-215-1609.  

 
Sincerely,  

 
 

Susanne K. Gens 
Executive Director 
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